
 
 

CU Anschutz Medical Campus  
Faculty Assembly Meeting 

 

November 29, 2022 
11:30 p.m. – 1:30 p.m. 

Zoom  
 

 

Attendees:  Dr. Nairn, Ethelyn Thomason, Jan Gascoigne, David Port, Lee Potter, Mona Pearl 
Treyball, Kathy Shaw, Gregory Tung, Terri Carrothers, Melanie Joy, Sunny Linnebur, Kenneth Peters, Neil 
Krauss, Melissa De Santis, Chief Randy Repola, Greg Kinney 

 
 
11:30 a.m. Ethelyn Thomason, Chair of the Anschutz Faculty Assembly 

o APS 1014, all the comments have been collated and sent to Michael Lightner. They will 
distribute an update shortly. 

o APS 5060 is rewriting and redefining all the faculty titles. A draft is currently being 
distributed to faculty leadership for feedback. They are redefining the clinical teaching 
track and creating new titles for those previously on the CTT who are not in health care.  

 
 
11:40 a.m. Roderick Nairn, Executive Vice Chancellor for Academic and Student 

Affairs 
o APS 5060, there are things that have been clarified in all the titles. This is a major review 

and revision of this policy. Some of the biggest changes are in the IRC categories. Please 
pay close attention to the Clinical Teaching Track updates. They also clarify how things 
get used on the Anschutz Medical Campus, and as feedback from the other institutions 
comes in, we need to protect our exceptions, since they often only affect Anschutz. 
There is conversation about the Professor of Practice title, we can use that in the school 
of public health with the chancellor’s discretion. It does not need to be added to APS 
5060. 

o The Graduate School dean search is well underway. There are 3 finalists, and public 
feedback will be coming in shortly. It is a .5 position and only on the Anschutz Campus. 
The candidates are posted on Dr. Nairn’s website. 

o The Dean for the School of Public Health search is also underway. They are in the 
confidential phase still; the search committee will recommend public finalists to come to 
campus soon. 

 
 



 
12:00 p.m. Jan Gascoigne, Associate Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs 

o Dr. Gascoigne joined the meeting to give an update on student mental health resources. 
o For more information view the attached slides. 

12:30 p.m. Randy Repola, Chief of University Police 
o The first week of November, along with Facilities and Student Services, they walked the 

entire campus to identify areas that need better lighting. If you are walking on campus 
and it feels too dark, let Facilities know, or use the comment section on the University 
Police website. 

o We have 100 completed auto thefts on campus and 38 attempted. There are concerns 
with Kia and Hyundai vehicles. 

o The campus is going to start deploying license plate readers that will help identify when 
stolen vehicles or crime related vehicles come on to campus. 

12:50 p.m. Neil Krauss 
o He recently toured the new Faculty Club space, it will open Q1 or Q2 of next year, and 

they would like to come and give an update for the Assembly.  
 

1:00 p.m. School and College Reports  
 School of Medicine: No significant news. 
 College of Nursing: No significant news. 
 Colorado School of Public Health: No significant news. 
 Graduate School: Inge Wefes has left CU Denver | Anschutz for Metro State 

University. For Biomedical sciences in the graduate school, 80% of new students 
were female. Females were far more likely to accept than male students. 

 Strauss Sciences Library: The library is piloting bibliometric services. Visit the 
following for more info https://library-cuanschutz.libguides.com/bibliometrics. 

 Dental Medicine: In the middle of admissions, the international student cycle 
will start at of the new year.  

 Skaggs School of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences: They are in the 
process of a chair search for pharmaceutical sciences. 

https://library-cuanschutz.libguides.com/bibliometrics

